## DUKE UNIVERSITY MEDICAL CENTER OFFICE OF THE DEAN

Date 2-1-66

To

Dr. Barnes Woodhall

## Comments:

Charlie Frenzel, Gene Stead, and I had a long chat about this and this is the result of that conversation. We feel it important to have Medical Center-wide input into developing this concept in these plans.

William G. Anlyan, M.D.

OF

Physicana

OFFICE OF THE DEAN SCHOOL OF MEDICINE

February 1, 1966

POSTAL CODE 27706 TELEPHONE 919-681-6111

Dr. Eugene A. Stead

Dr. J. B. Sidbury

Dr. Andrew Wallace

Dr. William DeMaria

Dr. James Glenn

Dr. Kenneth D. Hall

Dean Ann M. Jacobansky

Mr. Ralph E. Jennings

Mrs. Virginia Stone

Dr. Frederick Hine

Mr. James C. Mau

Duke University Medical Genter

Dear Ladies and Gentlemen:

We would appreciate it very much if you could serve as an ad hoc committee to explore the possible types of models of physicians' assistants who may be trained in this Medical Center. In particular, it would be important to consider the types of jobs that can be performed by such individuals under the direction of physicians, their educational background requirements, the scope and responsibilities of their activities, etc.

We have asked Doctor Stead to serve as chairman for the group. Charlie Frenzel and I would very much like to meet with you at the initial committee meeting to outline the charges to this committee in a little greater detail. We are also asking Jim Mau to serve as a recording secretary for the group. I earnestly hope that you can accept this important committee assignment.

With every good wish,

Sincerely yours,

Bill

William G. Anlyan, M.D.

WGA:af

cc: Dr. Barnes Woodhall

Mr. Charles H. Frenzel